
	

	

ORILLIA	NATURALISTS’	CLUB	MINUTES	
Wednesday,	Jan.	2,	2019,	3rd	Flr.,	OMAH.	

	
1. Denis	Paccagnella	welcomed	the	group	to	the	first	monthly	meeting	of	the	New	Year.		

There	were	11	visitors,	some	of	whom	are	planning	to	join	the	club.	
2. Sightings		

• Fern	Splichal	reported	on	the	annual	Christmas	bird	count.		She	will	be	reporting	to	
Audubon,	but	there	were	9	teams,	44	people,	56	species,	5,244	birds.		There	were	
new	highs	of	red	and	white	breasted	nuthatches	and	northern	cardinals.		The	new	
species	were:		Greater	White-fronted	Goose,	Northern	Shoveler,	and	Turkey	
Vulture.		See	the	appended	Species	List	for	2018.	

• A	Snowy	Owl	has	been	seen	hanging	out	for	2	weeks	on	Queen	Street,	between	
Front	and	West;	someone	reported	seeing	24	blue	jays,	40	Evening	Grosbeaks,	32	
Mourning	Doves,	and	81	Wild	Turkeys;	24	House	Finches;	2	Common	Redpolls;	
Washago	sighting	–	Wood	Duck,	Barred	Owls,	Snowy	owls,	Woodpeckers++	and	
Bald	Eagle;	another	sighting	of	Bald	Eagle;	an	otter	at	the	Ron	Reid	Conservation	
Area.	

3. Denis	moved	the	acceptance	of	the	Minutes	of	the	meeting	of	Nov.	7,	Seconded	by	Marilyn	
Clark,	Carried.	

4. There	was	no	correspondence.	
5. Reports:	

• Treasurer.		Donald	Macdonald	reported	that	the	Club’s	Charitable	Return	had	been	
assessed	as	submitted.		He	also	reported	that	the	Club	will	be	solvent	at	least	until	
the	next	membership	annual	rollover	in	August.	

• Ontario	Nature.		Sue	Deadman	reported	on	the	concerns	on	the	political	front	–	see	
attached;	also,	as	the	Reptile	&	Amphibian	Atlas	App	has	been	hacked,	users	are	
asked	to	reset	their	passwords;	the	Ontario	Nature	AGM	will	be	in	Hamilton	from	
May	31	–	June	2	at	Mohawk	College,	to	be	held	in	conjunction	with	the	Hamilton	
Field	Naturalists’	100th	Anniversary.			On	January	8	the	Simcoe	County	Greenbelt	
Coalition	has	an	event	planned	re	Bill	66	at	the	Midhurst	Community	Centre	(this	
will	be	posted	on	our	Facebook	Page).	

• Program.		Marilyn	Clark	reported	that	the	next	meeting	of	the	Orillia	Naturalists	
will	be	Feb.	6,	when	Dr.	Tom	Edge	will	present	on	Assessing	Water	Quality	using	
DNA	Sequencing.		On	Saturday,	Feb.	23,	Leanore	Wiancko	will	lead	an	exploration	
on	snowshoes	to	the	East	Coulson	Swamp	Nature	Reserve.		On	March	6,	there	will	
be	a	new	meeting	format	–	Quiz	Night	–	members	will	be	assigned	to	teams,	to	test	
their	knowledge	of	flora.	

• Archives	–	Kevin	reminds	us	to	send	him	interesting	photos.	
• Conservation	–	Pat	Woodford	reported	that	she	has	recently	written	to	Premier	

Ford	regarding	the	cancellation	of	the	Environmental	Commissioner	Office,	and	she	
will	soon	write	to	the	Premier	regarding	Bill	66.		Also	there	was	a	questionnaire	
sent	to	a	neighbouring	MPP	which	Pat	will	re-word	for	our	location	and	send	to	Ms.	
Dunlop	(local	MPP).	

• Social	–	Warren	reported	that	he	had	banana	bread,	muffins	(made	with	left	over	
cranberry	sauce!)	and	other	delights	for	the	break.	

• Publicity	–	nil	to	report.	
• Membership	–	as	of	yesterday,	there	are	31	families,	and	26	individuals.	

6. New	Business	–	none	



	

	

7. The	meeting	adjourned	at	7:55	–	to	recommence	with	the	speaker.	
	

8. Dr.	Phil	Careless	presented	on	parasitic	invertebrates.		He	was	introduced	by	Tanya	Clark,	
and	thanked	by	Ann-Marie	Kungl.	

	
	
	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
	
	
	
	
Carol	Strickland,	Secretary,	Orillia	Naturalists	Club.	
	
Att.	(2)	



	

	

	

	
	
	



	

	

	
	

	
	


